
 

 
 

May 26, 2023 
 
 
Honorable Kimberly D. Bose 
Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First St., N.E. 
Washington D.C. 20426 

American Electric Power 
1 Riverside Plaza, 29 
Columbus, Ohio 43125-2373 

 
 

Re: American Electric Power Service Corporation 
2023 Annual Update 
Docket No. ER17-406-000 

 
 
Dear Secretary Bose: 

 
American Electric Power Service Corporation (“AEPSC”), on behalf of its affiliates, AEP 

Appalachian Transmission Company, Inc. (“APTCo”), AEP Indiana Michigan Transmission 
Company, Inc., AEP Kentucky Transmission Company, Inc., AEP Ohio Transmission Company, 
Inc., and AEP West Virginia Transmission Company, Inc. (collectively referred to herein as the 
“AEP East Transmission Companies”), hereby submits for filing for informational purposes a 
correction to its the true-up of its 2022 annual transmission revenue requirement (“2023 Annual 
Update”) filing made May 25, 2023. Following the submission of the 2023 Annual Update it was 
determined that formula rate template for APTCo included an erroneous input in the capital 
structure calculation.     

 
The correction to the 2023 APTCo formula rate template and other impacted files have 

been attached hereto has been submitted to PJM for posting (and publication, pursuant to AEP’s 
protocols) on the PJM website at: 

 
http://pjm.com/markets-and-operations/billing-settlements-and-credit/formula-rates.aspx 

 

A copy of this notice of such posting was provided to PJM, the parties in this docket, and 
to all affected state commissions on May 26, 2023. 

 

http://pjm.com/markets-and-operations/billing-settlements-and-credit/formula-rates.aspx
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Thank you for your attention to this informational filing. Please contact the undersigned if 

you have any questions concerning this filing. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Hector Garcia-Santana 
Hector Garcia-Santana 
American Electric Power Service Corporation 
1 Riverside Plaza, 29 
Columbus, OH 43125-2373 
614-716-3410 
hgarcia1@aep.com 

 
Senior Counsel for American Electric Power 
Service Corporation 
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